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A Salute to Our Veterans!
by Mrs. Apgar, Elementary School Teacher

On Wednesday, November 6, the Elementary School held a Veterans Day Celebration. Over fifty Veterans were in attendance, and all 
branches of the military were represented.
Each grade level prepared a section of the song Armed Forces-The Pride of America to sing to the Veterans. As each branch’s anthem 
was sung, the Veterans rose to be recognized. 
Each Veteran who attended is related to a student in the Elementary School. Each Veteran in attendance was presented with a Veteran 
recognition pin to thank them for their efforts. The Veterans and students were able to enjoy refreshments in the cafeteria after the 
ceremony. 
It is an honor to recognize those who have served our country, and we look forward to this special event again next year!
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District Newsletter BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETING HIGHLIGHTS FOR OCTOBER 2024
Complete minutes can be found at www.fabiuspompey.org.

What’s Inside

Emergency Closing of School
When circumstances require the emergency closing of school, 
the following television stations will broadcast the information: 
WSTM-TV (Channel 3); WTVH-TV (Channel 5); WIXT-TV 
(Channel 9); YNN (Channel 10). 
Please review with your children the details of the plan that 
you have established in the event there is an emergency early 
dismissal of school.

Personnel Items:
•	 Approved the appointment of Jay Lang as Data Protection Officer for the 2024-2025 school year.
•	 Approved the appointment of Natalie Beckwith as Teaching Assistant, effective September 19, 

2024.
•	 Approved the appointment of Lawayna Craw as Food Service Helper I, effective October 15, 

2024.
•	 Approved the appointment of Candace Leete as part-time Food Service Helper I, effective 

October 2, 2024.
•	 Aproved the appointment of Ashley June as part-time Food Service Helper I, effective October 15, 

2024.
•	 Approved the appointment of Miranda Putnam as School Bus Monitor, effective October 8, 2024.
•	 Approved the appointment of winter coaches for the 2024-2025 school year.
•	 Approved Carleigh Dutton as a student teacher in the area of music education, effective October 

21 through December 16, 2024.
•	 Approved the following substitutes for the 2024-2025 school year: Donna Doody as Substitute 

Food Service Helper; Jaime Putnam as Substitute Bus Monitor.
•	 Approved volunteers for the 2024-2025 school year.
Business Items:
•	 Approved the acceptance of the 2023-2024 audit as prepared by D’Arcangelo & Co., LLP.
•	 Approved a correction to the 2024-2025 tax roll.
•	 Approved the July, August and September 2024 warrants as presented.
•	 Approved the July, August and September 2024 transfers as presented.
Information Items:
•	 Approved Committee on Special Education student recommendations as presented.
•	 Approved field trips exceeding 50 miles.
•	 Approved the acceptance of the donation of a children’s playhouse from Lloyd L. Peck, Ed.D. for 

the students of the Elementary School.
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BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETING SCHEDULE
FOR THE 2024-2025 SCHOOL YEAR

Meetings are held in the High School Library at 6:30 p.m.
December 3 & 17, 2024
January 7 & 21, 2025
February 4 & 25, 2025
March 11 & 25, 2025

April 1 & 21, 2025
May 6 & 20, 2025

June 10 & 24, 2025
Dates, time and location are subject to change.

Please visit the District website for updates.
www. fabiuspompey.org

SCHOOL CENSUS
If you are a new family in the Fabius-Pompey Central School District, 
please contact the District Office at (315) 683-5301 to be entered into 
the school district census.

    BOARD OF EDUCATION

						                      Term Expires
John Repak, President (315-480-8248)			     6-30-25
Eric Exelby, Vice President (315-683-9434/315-243-2589)   6-30-26
Alison Brainard  (607-624-2220)				       6-30-27
Denise Fresina DiRienzo  (315-374-0496)		     6-30-26
Holly Frazee  (315-247-9522)				       6-30-25
Gina Myers  (315-450-4462)				       6-30-27
Carlena Wallace  (315-683-5638)		     	    6-30-27

STUDENT PHOTOGRAPHS USED IN PUBLICATIONS
Throughout the school year, photographs of students may be taken for use in district publications or social media. If you do not wish 
to have your child pictured, please complete the opt-out form provided on the district website under Notices and Policies.

read the district newsletter online!
Visit the Fabius-Pompey website at www.fabiuspompey.org and find 

us at the bottom of the District flyout menu.

The article deadline for the
NEXT District Newsletter is DECEMBER 1.
Please email articles to jgasparini@fabiuspompey.org.
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MIDDLE SCHOOL-HIGH SCHOOL NEWS
Jason Martin, PrincipalFROM THE BOARD OF EDUCATION

As we are now well into the 2024-2025 academic year, the Board 
of Education (BOE) is excited to share our key focus areas. Our 
priorities are designed to support enhanced student outcomes, 
improved operational efficiency, and stronger connections with our 
community. Here’s a glimpse into what we’re working on to make 
this year a success.
To maximize our productivity and ensure focused discussions, 
the BOE is taking several steps to streamline meeting procedures 
and committee operations. We are implementing a more efficient 
agenda structure, reorganizing our public comment sessions, 
and striving to keep meetings to two hours. This will help keep 
conversations concise, allowing us to address key issues more 
effectively. Additionally, we have developed a pre-set presentation 
list for meetings so information provided to board members and 
the public is more evenly distributed across sessions. Monthly 
newsletter columns will continue to keep the community informed 
and up to date on important matters and initiatives. We are 
also considering other ways to foster open dialogue with the 
community.
To ensure our students receive a high-quality, well-rounded 
education, the BOE is developing a dashboard of key indicators. 
This tool will provide a consolidated snapshot of data on several 
benchmarks, allowing for continuous assessment of how well 
our programs are meeting student needs. Some of the metrics 
we are considering include test scores, mental health service 
utilization, and attendance. Monitoring test scores will allow the 
identification of areas where students are excelling and those that 
need improvements. Tracking the use of mental health services 
will help us determine the number of students being served 
through programming and individual consultations, as well as 
those needing continuous support. This will ensure that our mental 
health resources are accessible and effective. Attendance is a sign 
of student engagement and will allow us to identify trends that may 
indicate underlying challenges. Following key metrics will facilitate 
improvements in our curriculum and programs to foster student 
success at every level.
To ensure student voices are present in decision-making, we will 
start work on developing guidelines for student representation on 
the BOE. This will give students a direct platform to communicate 
with the board about issues that impact them, providing a valuable 
perspective for our ongoing efforts. Understanding what drives 
success beyond high school is also a focus this year. We aim to 
identify aspects of the Fabius-Pompey educational experience that 
contribute most to our graduates’ post-graduation achievements. 
Still in its infancy, this project will involve gathering feedback 
directly from former students. By learning from our graduates, 
we can adjust our curriculum and programming to better prepare 
current students for the future.
The BOE is committed to creating a supportive, forward-thinking 
environment that prepares our students for both immediate and 
long-term success. We are grateful for the support of our families 
and community and thank you for being a part of this journey with 
us.

Dear Families,
I would like to take a moment to express my gratitude for your 
continued support and engagement in our school community. Over 
the course of the next couple of months, we have several exciting 
events to look forward to, as well as some important reminders.

Upcoming Winter Events
Winter Sports
Junior varsity and varsity winter sports begin on Monday, 
November 18. Good luck to all of our student-athletes and 
coaches!
Parent-Teacher Conferences
We are looking forward to our Parent-Teacher Conferences on 
Monday, November 25, and Tuesday, November 26, from 11:30 
a.m. to 3:15 p.m. This is a wonderful opportunity to discuss your 
child's progress and ways we can work together to support their 
learning.
2nd Marking Period Mid-Mark
Our 5-week mark for marking period 2 will end on Friday, 
December 13, with student progress reports available to families 
on Friday, December 20, via SchoolTool.
Winter Concert Series
Please join us for our winter concert series with our band concert 
on Monday, December 16, and our chorus concert on Wednesday, 
December 18. Both concerts start at 7 p.m. in the Middle School-
High School auditorium. 
Holiday Recess
Our holiday recess will begin Monday, December 23, through 
Friday, January 3. 

Important Reminders
Attendance
Please ensure your child attends school regularly. Consistent 
attendance is crucial for academic success.
Weather Preparedness
As the weather gets colder, please remind your children to dress 
appropriately. Layers are key to staying warm and comfortable.
Thank you for your continued partnership in fostering a positive 
learning environment. If you have any questions or suggestions, 
please don’t hesitate to reach out. Wishing you and your families 
the best!

Jason Martin
Middle School-High School Principal

Middle school and high school yearbooks
ARE on sale now!

Visit www.jostens.com to place your order.
The deadline to order is February 14.
Middle School yearbooks are $25.00.

High School yearbooks are $60.00 until January 31.
February 1 through February 14, they are $65.00.

Seniors:
**Please place your orders after January 1.**
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MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY
2Three-cheese calzone

Marinara sauce 
Tossed salad
Fruit and milk

3 Brunch for Lunch
French toast sticks
Chicken sausage

Hash brown rounds
100% veggie/fruit juice

Fruit and milk

4      Chicken and 
Broccoli cheddar bake

Texas toast
Fruit and milk

5           Pizza
(Cheese or

Garlic French bread)
Tossed salad
Fruit and milk

6      Chicken fries
Tater tots

Carrot sticks and dip
Fruit and milk

9Rotini with meat sauce
Texas toast
Carrot coins

Fruit and milk

10   Chicken fajita
Lettuce, cheese, salsa

Bean dip
Corn

Fruit and milk

11BBQ riblet sandwich
Tater tots

Green beans
Fruit and milk

12 Homemade pizza
Fresh broccoli
Fruit and milk

13 Mac and cheese
Green beans
Fruit and milk

16 Pizza crunchers
Marinara sauce
Tossed salad
Fruit and milk

17Brunch for Lunch
Pancakes
Sausage

Hash brown
Fruit and milk

18Hot turkey with gravy
Mashed potatoes

Corn
Fruit and milk

19 Stuffed crust pizza
Broccoli

Fruit and milk

20   Tomato soup
Grilled cheese sandwich

Carrots
Fruit and milk

23 24 25 26 27

30 31 1 2 3

Monday - French toast or bagel
with cream cheese.
Tuesday - Bagel with cream cheese 
and sausage.
Wednesday - Breakfast pizza or
bagel with cream cheese.
Thursday - Pancakes and sausage 
(ES) or bagel with cream cheese and 
sausage.
Friday - English muffin with egg and 
ham or sausage and cheese or bagel 
with cream cheese.

Cereal, toast, fresh fruit and yogurt 
are available daily at ES and MS-HS. 

All breakfasts include
milk and juice. Students must 

take a fruit or vegetable.

Sandwiches available daily:
Peanut butter and jelly, tuna, ham, 

turkey, cheese and egg salad 
(subject to change)

Salad bar available daily at MS-HS
Hummus or legumes

Fresh fruit, vegetables and milk are 
available with lunch daily at

the ES and MS-HS.
Gluten-free options are

available daily.

LUNCH

For a complete meal, you must take a minimum of three items. One item must be a fruit or vegetable.

BREAKFAST MENU FOR
DECEMBER 2024

(subject to change)

Mrs. Marion Carr, Cafeteria Manager, can be reached at (315) 683-5327 or mcarr@fabiuspompey.org.

LUNCH MENU FOR DECEMBER 2024
(subject to change)

ONLINE PAYMENT FOR LUNCH ACCOUNTS
Payments for lunch accounts can be made online at 
myschoolbucks.com. A student ID number is necessary to 
make a payment and can be obtained from the cafeteria.

COMMUNITY ELIGIBILITY PROVISION
Implemented in the 2024-2025 School Year

All students in grades Pre-K through 12 will receive
breakfast and lunch at no cost.

Additional entrees and a la carte items
are subject to the prices on the a la carte list.

Please complete the Community Eligibility Provision 
(CEP) / Provision 2 Non-Base Year Household Income 
Eligibility Form if you qualify for free and reduced school 
meals. Please return your completed application for the 2024-
2025 school year to Mrs. Carr. The application is available on 
the Cafeteria page of the District website.

H a p p y   H o l i d a y s!

N o  S c h o o l  -  S e e   y o u   o n   J a n u a r y   6!
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doodle
by Clint Wheatley, 7th Grade Student

My comic is about a car in the country, and he overcomes different 
situations. I came up with this when I was doodling in my math 
notebook, and that is why I named him Doodle. He is a Ford pickup.

DISTRICT PHONE NUMBERS
Bus Garage.............................................................. (315) 683-5278

Committee on Special Education............................. (315) 683-5465

District/Business Office............................................. (315) 683-5301

District Office Fax..................................................... (315) 683-5827

Elementary School Fax............................................ (315) 683-5680

Elementary School Nurse......................................... (315) 683-5197

Elementary School Office......................................... (315) 683-5857

Middle School-High School Cafeteria....................... (315) 683-5327

Middle School-High School Fax............................... (315) 683-5569

Middle School-High School Guidance Office............ (315) 683-5460

Middle School-High School Nurse............................ (315) 683-5214

Middle School-High School Office............................ (315) 683-5811 
 

 
 
 

DISCOUNT! 
On Sale NOW! 

$10.00 cash  
HOW TO ORDER:   

Contact Mrs. Cuipylo @ tcuipylo@fabiuspompey.org  

HEALTH OFFICE NEWS
by Mrs. Dimon, Middle School-High School Nurse

A SIMPLE WAY TO STAY HEALTHY
Hand washing doesn't take much time or effort, but it offers great 
rewards in terms of preventing illness. Adopting this simple habit 
can play a major role in protecting your health!
WHEN TO WASH YOUR HANDS
As you touch people, surfaces and objects throughout the day, you 
accumulate germs on your hands. In turn, you can infect yourself 
with these germs by touching your eyes, nose or mouth. Although 
it's impossible to keep your hands germ-free, washing your hands 
frequently can help limit the transfer of bacteria, viruses and other 
microbes.
EXAMPLES OF WHEN TO WASH YOUR HANDS
•	 Before preparing or eating food
•	 Before inserting or removing contact lenses
•	 After using the bathroom or changing a diaper
•	 After blowing your nose, coughing or sneezing
•	 After playing with or touching a pet
•	 After handling garbage
•	 After touching public surfaces such as door knobs or shopping 

carts, etc.
•	 After playing outside
•	 Anytime they feel dirty
HOW TO WASH YOUR HANDS
Wet both of your hands with warm water, apply soap, and then rub 
and scrub vigorously for at least 20 seconds. Remember to scrub 
all surfaces, including the backs of your hands, wrists, between 
your fingers and under your fingernails. Rinse well and dry with a 
clean or disposable towel or air dryer. If possible, use your towel to 
turn off the faucet.
ALCOHOL-BASED HAND SANITIZER
Alcohol-based hand sanitizers are an excellent alternative when 
soap and water are not available. If your hands are visibly dirty, 
however, you should always wash with soap and water.

DRESS FOR THE WEATHER
As the weather changes it is important to dress in clothes 
that match the temperature and conditions outside. Dressing 
appropriately positively impacts our health and comfort.
ON COLD or SNOWY DAYS
When temperatures drop, it's crucial to layer clothing to trap body 
heat. Coats, gloves, scarves, and hats help protect your body and 
help prevent frostbite, hypothermia, and cold-induced illnesses.

WHEN YOUR CHILD WILL BE ABSENT FROM SCHOOL,
please call or email the Health Office.

Fabius-Pompey Middle School-High School
Grades 6 through 12

(315) 683-5214
mdimon@fabiuspompey.org
rlangey@fabiuspompey.org

Fabius-Pompey Elementary School
Grades Pre-K through 5

(315) 683-5197
mmcdonough@fabiuspompey.org

Elementary School Parents:
Please manage your child’s absences, late arrivals

and dismissal plans with PickUp Patrol
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counseling office news
by Mrs. Barnum and Mr. Piorkowski, School Counselors

CHECK OUT THE COUNSELING OFFICE WEBPAGE!
You will find information on upcoming events, SAT and ACT 

deadlines, college visits, scholarships and more.
FINANCIAL AID INFORMATION
Financial aid information is available on our website, Google 
Classroom and the following sites:
•	 www.hesc.ny.gov 
	 - tips/guidelines for FAFSA completion
	 -  NYS aid such as TAP and Excelsior programs
•	 www.fafsa.ed.gov
•	 www.finaid.org 
•	 www.salliemae.com
•	 SUNY has several upcoming FAFSA completion workshops 

available. The workshops currently scheduled are all online. 
Please visit https://engage.suny.edu/portal/fafsa_workshops for 
more information.

SCHOLARSHIPS
Seniors should continue to search for outside scholarships. Some 
resources available are: 
•	 www.fastweb.com
•	 www.scholarships.com
•	 www.collegeboard.org
SENIORS  
Remember, we encourage seniors to complete all college 
applications by December break – SUNY applications even 
sooner. Green sheets and requests for transcripts, etc., should be 
received at least one week prior to any deadlines (early decision, 
early action). Remember to complete a green sheet for each 
application.
Check Google Classroom regularly for updates and information. 
Please bring copies of your college acceptances to the Counseling 
Office when you receive them.
PSAT RESULTS 
Juniors will be reviewing their PSAT score reports with their 
counselors in early to mid-December.

music department news
by Mrs. Miles, Instrumental Music Teacher

Congratulations to Aida Bradfield, clarinet, 
for her acceptance into NYSSMA’s Junior 
High Area All-State Band. Aida was one of 
83 students from 6 counties accepted into 
the band. Under the direction of Erin Althen, 
the band performed Chasing Sunlight by 
Cait Nishimura, Rocketship by Kevin Day, 
The Cave You Fear by Michael Markowski, 
Choose Joy by Randall Standridge and La 
Fiera Asturiana by Michele Fernandez. 

 

The Music Department is off to a great start preparing music for 
all of our concerts this school year. We would like to extend an 
invitation to all members of the community to come and enjoy 
the beautiful music students are making this year. Please keep 
the dates below for your reference. All events are in the Middle 
School-High School auditorium.

December 12	 Grades UPK-1 Concert		  6:30 p.m.
December 16	 Grades 6-12 Band Concert		 7:00 p.m.
December 18	 Grades 6-12 Chorus Concert	 7:00 p.m.
March 13-15		  Grades 7-12 Musical		  7:00 p.m.
March 15		  Grades 7-12 Musical Matinee	 2:00 p.m.
March 19		  Grades 6-12 Band Concert		 7:00 p.m.
March 26		  Grades 6-12 Chorus Concert	 7:00 p.m.
March 27		  Grades 2-4 Chorus Concert	 6:30 p.m.
June 6		  5th Grade Band/Chorus Concert	 6:30 p.m.
June 9		  Grades 6-12 Chorus Concert	 7:00 p.m.
June 11		  Grades  6-12 Band Concert	 7:00 p.m.

highlights from trunk or treat
October 24, 2024
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Thank you so much to everyone who 
participated in our Save Around coupon book 
fundraiser!
A.P.T.S. is looking for volunteers!
Anyone can participate – parents, guardians, 
students and school employees. For more 
information, visit our website or Facebook page 
(Fabius Pompey APTS), contact a current officer or attend a meeting.
Meetings are the first or second Tuesday of each month and start at 
6:30 p.m. We meet in person in the Middle School-High School library, 
with the option of joining virtually via Google Meet.
2024-2025 meeting dates: December 10, January 14, February 11, 
March 18, April 8, May 13, June 3.

a.p.t.s. news
by Mrs. Schroeter, Corresponding Secretary

www.f-p-apts.org
Allison Haslam, President - president@f-p-apts.org

Melissa Law-Penrose and Rachel Foster, Co-Vice Presidents - vp@f-p-apts.org
David Soergel, Treasurer - treasurer@f-p-apts.org

Kelly Schroeter, Corresponding Secretary - correspond@f-p-apts.org
Kelly Kirkeby, Recording Secretary - secretary@f-p-apts.org

F-P Sports Boosters NEWS
by Mrs. Clarkson, Secretary

Website: www.fpsportsboosters.org
Email: FPSportsBoosters@outlook.com

On Facebook @ Fabius-Pompey Sports Boosters
Ben Neadom, President  -  Erin Markey Clarkson, Secretary

MARK YOUR CALENDARS!

December 3      	 Board of Education Meeting @ 6:30 p.m.
December 12    	 PreK, K and 1st Grade Winter Concert

                            	 @ 6:30 p.m.
December 16   	 MS-HS Winter Band Concert @ 7:00 p.m.
December 17    	 Board of Education Meeting @ 6:30 p.m.
December 18    	 MS-HS Winter Chorus Concert @ 7:00 p.m.
December 23 -  	 Holiday Recess - No School
January 3

The Fabius-Pompey Outreach Food Pantry is located at the Fabius 
Community Center, Main Street, Fabius. The Fabius Food Pantry is 
open 3 to 5:30 p.m. on the following Thursdays: December 5 & 19. 
The Delphi Falls Food Pantry at the Delphi Falls United Church is 
open 10 a.m. to noon on the following Saturdays: December 7 & 21. 
In an emergency call (315) 677-3590.
To donate unopened, unexpired food items, look for bins at local 
churches and Post Offices. Our mailing address is Fabius-Pompey 
Outreach, P.O. Box 251, Pompey, NY 13138.
Please visit our website at www.fpoutreach.org for information and 
updates. Thank you!

Rides for medical appointments are available to those residing in 
the Towns of Delphi Falls, Fabius, LaFayette, Pompey and Tully. If 
you are unable to drive or arrange transportation, call FISH (Friends 
in Service Here) at (315) 696-8659. Volunteers drive 9 a.m. to 4 p.m., 
Tuesday and Thursday. Call at least three days prior to your scheduled 
medical appointment.

Wreaths Across America will be held at the Pompey Hill Cemetery 
on Saturday, December 14, at 1:00 p.m. This event is to remember 
the fallen, honor those who serve and teach our children the value 
of freedom. There will be a brief ceremony followed by the laying of 
wreaths on Veterans’ graves. Community members are welcome to 
sponsor wreaths, join the ceremony and/or volunteer to help lay 
wreaths.

The Village of Fabius Board would like to honor the Village 
of Fabius Heroes with Banners to be displayed on the utility 
poles. The banners for our Hometown Heroes will be displayed 
before Memorial Day and stay up until after Veterans Day. For further 
information and application please contact Pamela Houck, Village Clerk, 
at (315) 683-9478 or fabiusvillage@gmail.com. The deadline is Friday, 
December 20.

COMMUNITY NEWS

Alma Hartnett Receives Honor from Food Bank of CNY
Fabius-Pompey Outreach is proud to 
announce that Alma Hartnett has been 
named a recipient of the Food Bank of 
CNY’s 2024 Hunger Heroes Awards. As 
coordinator of the F-P Outreach food 
pantries, she works tirelessly to serve 
the community. The following is an 
excerpt from her award presentation in 
September: “She cares deeply for each 
neighbor, knows their story and situation. 
She delivers to clients that can’t make it 
to the pantry, and will call to remind them when we are open. She 
does welfare checks to make sure they are okay, and to see if they 
need food. Alma is our Hunger Hero.”
Thank you, Alma!

OUR MISSION. To support Fabius-Pompey’s sports programs by 
providing equipment, tools and opportunities that might not otherwise be 
available from the school district.  

CONGRATULATIONS TO ALL OF OUR FALL ATHLETES 
ON GREAT SEASONS!

WAYS TO SUPPORT SPORTS BOOSTERS:
•	 WINTER SPORTS CONCESSION STANDS. Home game 

concession stands are the primary fundraiser for the Fabius-Pompey 
Sports Boosters and are staffed by volunteers. Volunteers are 
needed to work the concession stand during home JV and 
Varsity Boys’ and Girls’ Basketball and Girls’ Volleyball games. 
Parents, grandparents, family, and community members, as well 
as middle and high school students are encouraged to help in the 
concession stand. The link to sign-up sheets is available on the 
Sports Boosters Facebook page or email us at the address above to 
request the sign-up link.

•	 SPORTS BOOSTER AT THE SYRACUSE CRUNCH. Sports 
Boosters will be selling tickets for each Syracuse Crunch Friday night 
home hockey game during the 2024-2025 season, with $10 of each 
$20 ticket price donated back to Sports Boosters. Discount tickets 
must be ordered in advance directly from the Syracuse Crunch. 
Use the following link or the QR code below to order online: www.
syracusecrunch.com/FPBOOSTERS  and enter promo code FPSB 
at checkout, or call Brenna at (315) 473-4444 (ext. 133) and use 
code FPSB. Plan to enjoy a night of hockey, while helping to raise 
funds for our Fabius-Pompey student athletes. 

•	 ENGRAVED PAVERS. Purchase an engraved paver to add to the 
patio in front of the concession stand. A terrific way to commemorate 
a special event or student athlete and support Sports Boosters! Visit 
www.fpsportsboosters.org for an order form.

NEW MEMBERS NEEDED. Fabius-Pompey Sports Boosters is 
looking for new members. Please consider giving your time for this 
worthy cause. We hold one short meeting each month during the school 
year, and you may help out as much or as little as you 
would like. Questions? Reach us at our email, website or 
Facebook addresses above.
NEXT MEETING. Our next meeting will be held in mid-
December. Check our Facebook page for date and time.
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fabius-pompey outreach
Neighbors Helping Neighbors

Our Mission
Fabius-Pompey Outreach is a non-profit, 
ecumenical organization that has been 
assisting families and individuals living in the 
Fabius-Pompey School District since 1988.
Supported by area churches, and staffed 
by community volunteers, Fabius-Pompey 
Outreach is able to lend a helping hand 
to many local families every month. We 
can assist people with food, clothing, 
transportation, referrals to social service 
agencies and more. We serve all age 
groups, and all our services are free and 
strictly confidential. If you or a friend would 
benefit from our services, please contact us 
at (315) 677-3590.

About the Food Pantries
The Fabius-Pompey Outreach operates two 
food pantry locations:

Fabius Food Pantry
Located in the Fabius Community Center

7786 Main Street, Fabius
Open 1st and 3rd Thursday of the month

3:00 to 5:30 p.m.
Delphi Falls Food Pantry

Located in the Delphi Falls United Church
2190 Oran Delphi Road, Delphi

Open on Saturday of the same week that 
Fabius Food Pantry is open

10:00 a.m. to Noon
For details or more information

call (315) 677-3590

Services Available
Fabius-Pompey Outreach will help local 
families with:
•	 Emergency food any time
•	 Backpacks with school supplies
•	 Emergency help with energy, housing 

and medical expenses
•	 Home repair assistance
•	 Sneakers and shoes
•	 Coats, snowpants and boots
•	 Referrals to social service agencies
•	 We provide extras for the holidays

Contact Information
If we can help you in some way, please call 
the Fabius-Pompey Outreach at (315) 677-
3590. 
Our website: https://www.fpoutreach.org/
Or check out our Facebook page at:
https://www.facebook.com/fpoutreach/

Mailing address:
	 Fabius-Pompey Outreach
	 P.O. Box 251
	 Pompey, NY 13138

Fabius-Pompey Outreach is affiliated with 
the Food Bank of Central New York and 
the Interreligious Food Consortium and 
works in tandem with all local churches.

How You Can Help
There are several ways for you to help us 
help our neighbors. Financial contributions 
and donations of food and personal hygiene 
items are always welcome. Canned or 
boxed foods, deodorant, soap, shampoo 
and toothpaste are common needs.
Money donated by our community stays in 
this community to meet the needs of our 
neighbors. Your monetary donations are tax 
deductible.
You can also support our fundraising events 
and the local organizations that bolster our 
efforts:
•	 Annual Geranium Sale
•	 Food Bank of Central New York
Monetary donations can be made payable 
to:

Fabius-Pompey Outreach
P.O. Box 251
Pompey, NY 13138

Our sincere thanks for all of 
your generous donations.

2024 TEFAP Eligibility Income Guidelines
Based on Annual Income

2024 TEFAP Eligibility Income Guidelines* 
Based on Annual Incomes 

Household Size Income 
1 $33,885 
2 $45,990 
3 $58,095 
4 $70,200 
5 $82,305 
6 $94,410 
7 $106,515 

For Each Additional Person 
Add:  

$12,105 

Please post for the calendar year 2024 


